
February 14, 1989 

Remington Arms Company 
14 Hoefler Ave. 
Ilion, New York 13357 

Attention: Roger Potter 

subject: Remington 270 Rifle, serial number # B 6 89952 

Dear sir: 

We are sending this rifle as instructed by Lorraine. 

My husband Paul Allen Myhand, was on a hunting excursion 
Saturday, January 21, 1989 with a friend. Allen placed the 
loaded rifle on its case in our truck and was entering the 
truck to move to another location within the hunting grounds 
when the rifle discharged into the floorboard. Upon Allen's 
investigation of the truck the bullet entered the bell 
housing going through the torque converter of the 
transmission and piercing the fly wheel, he is not sure as to 
whether or not the bullet penetrated the engine block. we 
have not had the truck exam:i.r.ed by a mechanic as of y<>t. 

I purchased the rifle from The Rod and Gun Shop in 
Montgomery, Alabama in the Fall of 1987. Allen had the 
trigger mechanism replaced upon receipt of your recall at 
Todd's gun shop in Montgomery, Alabama, in either late August 
of early September of 1988. Upon replacement of the trigger 
mechanism by Todd's, Allen had expressed doubt as to whether 
or not Todd's had actually replaced the mechanism. 

If you have any further questions please contact me, I will 
be awaiting for your reply and determination in this matter. 

PPS 02529 


